
 

 

FEBRUARY 19, 2017—7TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

NEWS FOR OUR CATHOLIC COMMUNITIES  

St. Mary’s, Badger         Sacred Heart, Roseau        St. Philip’s , Falun 

Pastor:     Fr. John Kleinwachter  (463-2441)  --------  frjohnk@centurylink.net    

Secretary:    Tracy Borowicz    (463-2441)  --------  shcroseau@centurylink.net 

R.E. Coordinator :  Tracy Borowicz  (242-4053)    ---------- tborow50@gmail.com  

Parish Coordinator: Sarah Jack                      ---------------- sajack21@outlook.com 

Office:  403 Main Ave. N,  Roseau, MN  56751      Website:  www.roseaucatholicchurch.org 

  

This Week—Feb. 19-26 

Saturday -- Sunday  

 Update on Building Project and Decision Process -- 

after the Masses this weekend and next at Roseau 

 Fr. John--gone -- Sunday evening through Tuesday 

Wednesday 

 Mass in Badger-- 8:30 AM 

 NO RE for all grades  -  Roseau 

 Youth Ministry Team meeting -- 4:30 PM Roseau 

 Reconil./Adoration -- all grades 6:30 pm Badger 

Thursday 

 Conf/Mass/ Eucharistic Adoration -- 6-8 pm Roseau 

 Men’s Cursillo -- begins at Fosston 

Next Monday -- (February 27) 

 FC/PC meeting 6:30 pm-- Falun 

Next Tuesday -- (February 28) 

 Mass at Falun -- 7:00 PM for Ash Wednesday 

Next Wednesday -- (March 1) -- Ash Wednesday 

 Mass / Imposition of Ashes -- 11:15 AM and 5:30 

PM at Roseau;  7:00 PM at Badger. 

DAA  

If you have not already done so, please make your com-

mitment, gift or pledge to the Diocesan Annual Appeal.  

You may use an envelope and prayer card here at the 

parish or the one you have received at home.  Fill out 

the pledge card completely.  You may make a gift by 

check or cash, by credit card or automatic withdrawal 

from your checking acct. over the course of 12 months.  

If you have been a faithful giver, consider increasing 

your gift by 10% this year.  Any gift in any amount is 

meaningful to the work of the Diocese of Crookston!  

For questions about online giving please contact Renee’ 

Tate at rtate@crookston.org or call 1-855-297-8252.  

You can view the  DAA video at www.crookston.org/

daa and consider making a sustaining gift.   

Our parish goal for 2017 is $4,273.00 for St. Mary’s, 

$2,149.00 for St. Philip’s, and $12,787.00 for Sacred 

Heart.   

March Food Share Month  --- 

This March we are joining with 

other faith communities, as well as 

food shelves, businesses and or-

ganizations across Minnesota in 

the movement to end hunger.  For 35 years the March 

Campaign has, with your help, restocked local food 

shelves.  Please bring nonperishable food or monetary 

donations to worship service during the month of March 

so together we can strive to #ENDHUNGER. 
 

Did you know hunger is still a problem in Minnesota? 

 1 in 10 Minnesotans, or more than 500,000 state 

residents, are food insecure on a regular basis.  That 

is more people than attended Minnesota Vikings 

home games during the 2015 regular season. 

 In 2015, 11% of all Minnesotans and almost 15% of 

kids in Minnesota lived below the poverty line. 

 10% of seniors in MN reported being threatened by 

hunger.  Senior hunger is expected to rise as more 

Baby Boomers reach 60.   

 There were more than 3.2 million visits to MN food 

shelves in 2015.  Almost half of these visits were 

made by children and seniors. 

 The Harvard School Breakfast research summary 

found that lack of adequate nutrition can impair a 

child’s ability to concentrate at school.  When kids 

get healthy breakfast, there is an average increase of 

17.5 % on standardized math scores.   

Members wanted for a Tri-parish Liturgy Committee 

The committee members coordinate the celebra-
tions of the church and ensure that the facilities are 
prepared so that the services run smoothly. Meets 
about 4 times per year. 

** If interested call Fr. John or the parish office -- 463-2441. 

**So far we have one person from each parish - need one more 

from each parish.. 



 

 

Feb. 12, 2017 Sacred Heart St. Mary’s  S. Philips  

Adults (44) $1,553.00 (25) $1,257.00  $390.00 

Youth  $5.80  $3.00 

Loose Plate $505.00 $34.00 $40.00 

Youth Min. $127.00   

Total  $2,190.80 $1,291.00 $433.00 

MASS SCHEDULE and INTENTIONS for Feb. 22-26 

Wednesday, Feb. 22……..Badger……...8:30 AM………..++Izzy & Rita Ignaszewski//Philamay Monsrud 

Thursday, Feb. 23………...Roseau……..6:30 PM…………+Marlene Kvien//Marge Przekwas 

Friday, Feb. 24…………..LifeCare……..10:00 AM……In thanksgiving//Ed & Delores Walsh 

Saturday, Feb. 25……...Roseau ………..5:00 PM………Carol S (Health)//Pat Czeh 

Sunday, Feb. 26………..Badger……….8:45 AM………..+Allan Walsh//Johnny & Delores Walsh 

                                       Roseau  ……..10:30 AM ……+Cindy Rath//David & Kathy Schafer 

   Falun………...5:00 PM………For the Parishioners 

You’re Invited to an afternoon of Prayer: 

 Date:  Sunday, April 2    1-5 pm (meal at 5 pm) 

 Location:  home of Arlene Thune (Hwy 59 - TRF ) 

      --National prayer leader, Brendan Case, from 

the Arizona branch of City of the Lord in the 

Diocese of Phoenix will be leading the after-

noon.  Brendan brings his spiritual and musical 

talents with gifts of physical and emotional heal-

ing.  Please come for part of all of the afternoon.  Bring a 

friend and be transformed! 

 

RSVP: Arlene Thune 681-1740 or Jayne Miller 378-4504 

**No payment required but a freewill offering will be 

available to support this ministry. 

Are you interested in learning more about the 

Catholic faith or becoming a member? 

The parish has on-going sessions that are starting up 

again after a Christmas break.  We presently have 

two persons in the group.  If you have questions or 

are interested to try out some sessions -- call Steph 

Walter (701-212-3331) or Fr. John (463-2441). 

The Sacred Heart Valentine Social was a 

huge success.  

     We had 78 guests in attendance. Laughter 

was heard among the tables as guests played 

“Truth or Dare” and got to know each other 

better!   New couples Gabe & Kate Mooney and Jesse & 

Katie Laugen were introduced.  We honored Terry & 

Ann Lefor as they celebrate their 50th Wedding Anniver-

sary this year.  Prizes were given to the couple married 

the longest (Kenith & Pat Cole – 61 years) and to two 

couples who had been married less than a year  - Jessie 

and Katie Laugen and Rick & Sandy Thompson.   

     The speaker, Dr Mark Kreiji was interesting and en-

tertaining – he gave each family a book on the 21 Se-

crets of a Happy Marriage.  There was talk of having 

him come back and do a Marriage retreat in Roseau. Our 

planned singer came with laryngitis so  Maggie Kramer 

stepped in and sang a song and had the audience join her 

with a sing-a-long. We also got to hear many jokes from 

our favorite emcee Yogi Koble. Along with a generous 

portion of BBQ ribs, huge Shrimp, and lots of door 

prizes guests left very satisfied. 

    We would like to  thank the K of C and Women Guild 

for financially supporting this wonderful opportunity to 

get to know our parish family better. We also thank 

Knight Bill Miller for his wonderful Meal Blessing. 

  --- The Valentine Social Committee 

Brendan Case--School of the Spirit 2017 Lenten Mis-
sion of St. Michael’s & St. Joseph’s 

Mahnomen, MN Beaulieu, MN  218-935-2503 

Sat. Mar. 25-Thurs. March 30-- See Bulletin Board for 
more info 

All Sessions at St. Michael’s Church, Mahnomen 

IF : Roseau Women’s Conference-- Sat. March 4 

 Time:  9 am-4:30 pm 

 Where:  First Baptist Church, 402 

11th ave SE 

 Doors open at 8:15 AM, a free lunch 

will be provided-- just bring a snack 

to share-- dress comfortable-- invite 

your friends 

 Roseau County Ladies/Girls you are invited to join 

with old friends and make new ones at this year’s 

IF : Roseau 2017.  Non-denomination event.  

 Registration required, Deadline Feb. 26th 

 Contact Patty Thomas with Q’s- 218-242-0152 



 

 

SACRED HEART PARISH, ROSEAU 

ST. MARY’S PARISH, BADGER 

ST. PHILIPS, FALUN 

Religious Formation 

Youth Ministry 

YOUTH ACTIVITIES: Grades 6-12 

There are packets in the back of church with preliminary 

information. Please pick one up as you leave church. 

Events 

JP II Camps,  Entering Grades 7-9 

JP II Service Teams  -- Grades 11-12 

JP II Adults Teams --  (18+) 

Discipleship Week 2017 --  June 26-28 at St Paul 

Grades 6-8 and 9-12 (2016-2017)  

June 12-15 at St. Paul for grades 9-12 
 

Ignite! Excite! ------Middle School Youth Rally ---TRF 
 

Sunday, March 19th --One day event that promises to 

Ignite and Excite your faith with fellowship, faith build-

ing and mass with the Bishop. We are very excited and 

are highly encouraging the Youth in Grades 6-8 to attend 

this event. For registration and forms please contact: Ted 

Hambrook at 218-469-4644 or the Parish Office. Let's 

Ignite our Faith! 

Registration Deadline:    March 10th 

Event Time Frame:   1:00 to 6:00 pm 

Location:    St. Bernard's, Thief Rive Falls 
 

Please contact the Parish Office or Ted Hambrook for 

registration so we can determine number of chaperones 

required and transportation arrangements. 

Lunch List: 

Feb. 26 - Jennifer and Toni 

March 5- Carla and Sharon M. 

Feb. 22--NO RE-- All Grades 

 Mondays -- 9:30 AM -- Aging Gracefully group 
meeting at Badger Creek Apartments. Hope to 
see you all there! 

 Eucharist -- After Mass on Wed. 

The Sacred Heart Parish Seminarian Endowment Burse 

now stands at $1,720.60.  We encourage you to consider 

memorials or contributions to bring that amount up to 

$10,000.  This will help with high annual cost for the educa-

tion of priests for our diocese.   

The Priest’s Retirement Trust also could use increased 

funds to cover the cost of an increased number of priests 

entering retirement in the coming years. Please keep these 

needs of our diocese in mind when considering charitable 

giving.   

**Contribution forms for the Priestsô Pension Trust and the 

Seminarian Education Burse are available at the Church en-

trance. 

FAQ’s Seminarian Education 
 

5. Do the seminarians do work-study for the Dio-

cese? 

Yes, major seminarians spend each summer committed 

to working in parishes in the Diocese of Crookston or at 

the chancery in an informal internship.  They offer their 

presence at all diocesan events and celebrations given 

that their school schedule will allow it.  They have been 

very generous in recent years in cooperation with the 

Stewardship Office is raising funds for various diocesan 

programs.   
 

6. What happens if a College Seminarian drops out 

of the program? 

Discerning a call to a lifetime vocation sometimes re-

sults in a young man deciding that the priesthood is not 

right for him.  In that case, he will become one of the 

best lay leaders for the parish and for the diocese.  In 

forming seminarians, we never lose anything because 

we train the best Catholic leaders for the future of the 

local Church! 

Soup Supper sign up at Church Entrance-- 

 Please sign up individually, a family or group 

to prepare and serve Soup Supper on Wednesdays 

during lent.  Sign up sheet at Church entrance.  

Aging Gracefully Group will be meeting Wed. & Fri. 

 Time:  10 AM, beginning Feb. 22--open to all 

 Location:  Commons at Sunburst 

 Contact: Rosie Benke 463-3670 with questions 

RCIA -- Sheri Holmes and Gwenivere Hanson 

Please them in your prayers as they prepare for the Rite of    

Election on March 5 and  Baptism at Easter (April 16). 



 

 

ţActive waiting for the Lord means not allowing 
ourselves to be lulled into purely private inter-
ests in our homes and apartments, but donat-
ing our attention, time, and talents.  It implies 
sharing our strengths and accepting our weak-
nesses in our parishes, schools, community 
work, and in society at large. ţ 

  ----Joseph Cardinarl Bernardin  

Need help with court forms? 

 Self-help Law Clinic can assist free of charge with:  

Divorce, Domestic Abuse, Name Change, Child 

Support, child Custody/parenting Time, Criminal 

Expungement, Landlord-Tenant, or any other legal, 

non-criminal area 

 First Wednesday of the month 2-4 pm, all other 

Wed. 9-11 am (first come, first serve) 

 Roseau County Law Library, Roseau county court-

house, 606 5th Avenue SW, Roseau MN 

 Questions call 1-800-450-8585 

Questions for the Road Home/Dinner Table 

“You have heard that it was said, “You shall love your 

neighbor and hate your enemy.  But I say, love your ene-

mies and pray for those who persecute you.”  --Matt. 5:42 

   These few lines are probably the most challeng-

ing in the gospel.  Jesus demands that we love far 

beyond our own families and friends.   

 Who is the most difficult person or group for me to 

love right now? 

 Who are the  “give the shirt off their backs” people in 

the parish?  Who can always be counted on to help? 
RETREATS 
   

Christ the King Retreat CenterðBuffalo, MN   

                       763-682-1394 or ð    www. kingshouse.com 
 Married Couples March 3-5 
 Menôs Weekend  March 10-12 
 Menôs and Womenôs Lenten Mid-week  April 4-6 
 

Marriage Encounter    Feeling discon-
nected?  Every married couple deserves the gift of a 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekend!  The next 
available Weekends  are Mar 10-12, 2017 in Baxter, 
MN. Early registration is highly recommended.  For 
more information visit our website 
at: northmnwwme.org  or contact Alan & Missy 
at applications@northmnwwme.org or 888-455-3496.  
 

Cursillo Retreats :    
(Sand Hills Bible Camp-Fosston) 
Have you heard about Cursillo?  It is a wonderful 
way to develop a closer relationship with God.  It 
will change how you look at your family, work, and 
friendships.  The Diocese of Crookston is sponsor-
ing both a Menšs and a Womenšs Cursillo this 
spring at Sand Hill Lake Bible Camp south of Foss-
ton.  Info contact Carol Olsonawski at 218-689-
9081.  

Men's weekend:   February 23 - 26 

Women's weekend:   March 16 - 19 
 

Note --- The parishes are willing to pay half of 

your registration fee up to $100 for any retreat. 

Ordinary Time 

     Wasted time is not a prized commodity in American society.  
We are a people ruled by the clock.  Time is money because 
time is to be filled with purposeful controlled activity which is 
productive of things which can be sold.  We are convinced that 
we must be in control of time playing around with realities that 
do not produce a saleable commodity.   
     But the Creator of heaven and earth is described by the 
scriptures as the original and the best of players.  Creative activ-
ity is playful, and creative people do not feel that what they do is 
a job.  Creative people also have a sense that their creativity 
and all that they fashion in the creative spirit are gifts they have 
received.  The Christian can speak of this and the contemplative 
vision which sees all reality as gift or grace.  Our thankful re-
sponse we call worship or Eucharist. 
     We cannot speak of Ordinary Time without speaking of Sun-
day.  The every seven-day celebration of the Lordôs Day is the 
basic structure upon which the Church Year is built.  The great 
liturgical seasons of Advent-Christmas and Lent-Easter are 
more expansive celebrations of particular aspects of the one 
paschal mystery which we celebrate every Lordôs Day.  These 
special seasons focus our attention upon critical dimensions of 
one mystery, a mystery so overwhelming that we are compelled 
to separate  out its various elements for particular attention.  
These seasons in no way minimize the critical importance of the 
Sunday celebration throughout the rest of the year.  Ordinary 
Time is not very ordinary at all.  Ordinary Time, the celebration 
of Sunday, is the identifying mark of the Christian community 
which comes together, remembering that on this first day of the 
week the Lord of Life was raised up and creation came at last to 
completion.  Sunday as a day of play and worship is a sacra-
ment of redeemed time.  How we live Sunday proclaims to the 
world that we believe about redeemed time now and for ever. 
     What happens in our churches every Sunday is the fruit of 
our week.  What happens as the fruit of the week past is the 
beginning of the week to come.  Sunday, like all sacraments, is 
simultaneously a point of arrival and departure for Christians on 
their way to the fullness of the kingdom.  This is not ordinary 
time at all.  This is the fabric of Christian living.   
 -- taken from the Saint Andrew Bible Missal 

mailto:wmandbethnickles@hotmail.com

